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A QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER FROM THE MISSIONARIES OF AFRICA (WHITE FATHERS) 

December 2018 

Re-Christianize the feast of the Nativity 

Dear friends and benefactors, I am pleased to have this opportunity to greet you. I would 

like to share with you my thoughts about how we can Re-Christianize the feast of the 

Nativity. 
 

 

December 25, an important day for Christians all over the world! The Day when God himself 

took flesh was born of a woman, Mary, and habited among us! 

God chose to enter in our world at a time when the people of God was humiliated and jeered at 

and when common people did not fit in the structure of their religion. They did not know where 

to go and considered themselves as being far away from God. 

And God came gently as a baby boy, born in a stable, laid in a crib, in order to give hope and new life 

to the men and women of that time. God’s message is clear: «you are not alone in this long journey 

towards more human dignity, in the making of a better world, more human, fraternal and just. You 

should not renounce at this great project, because myself, I have chosen to enter in this world and 

work with you, accepting the vicissitudes of human life and also its potentialities. I have chosen my 

weapons: compassion, pardon and reconciliation. I come to you as a little baby, a new-born, fragile, 

gentle, without malice, without violence, not to judge you, but to love you even giving my life for 

you. » 

This Jesus, God-made-man, God-with-us, sharing our humanity, reminds us that to be a man, to be a 

woman, is something great, something sacred. Besides, during his public life Jesus will always keep 

the person at the center of his concerns. He will help people to stand on their feet; he will give back 

to many sick people and the poor their dignity. He will be the defender of all, especially of the 

marginalized. 

It is now up to us to do as He did, to follow the same path, using the same weapons, improving life 

around us. Each time we promote the humanisation of our world in all its dimensions: human and 

mailto:mafrsecr@mafr.net


Missionaries of Africa, 1640 St-Hubert, Montreal, QC H2L 3Z3   Tel: (514) 849-1167    

Email: mafrsecr@mafr.net  Web: www.mafr.net  

spiritual, by our spoken and written words, our gestures and deeds, we let Jesus incarnate himself again in 

us in order to continue making the world grow towards more humanity. In this way we can give 

Christmas a deeper meaning for today, in a world where there is the tendency of reducing the person to 

the role of a consumer. We can and should live Christmas all the time by letting Jesus pass through us to 

touch others and by becoming somehow light for others. 

When we put the crib under the Christmas tree with the shepherds, the mages, the animals, all 

surrounding Jesus, Mary and Joseph, we could think of what I have written above and pray for our world 

in need of help to rediscover the beauty of human life and to promise Jesus to do whatever we can ‘to 

add a drop of love in the ocean of Love’, as Mother Theresa used to say. Our Christmas is the 

celebration of our commitment to be with Jesus light of the world and salt of the earth. We do that only 

by being and acting as children of God, disciples-missionaries of Jesus through our quality of presence to 

people whom Jesus puts on our path every day of our life. Christmas is a beautiful feast; it reminds us that 

we have a mission to accomplish in our journey to heaven and to take our life seriously. 

During 150 years, we, the Missionaries of Africa (White Fathers), have invested a lot in this great 

project of God (to humanise people in all their dimensions) especially in the African World, this 

world that no longer exists only on the African continent, but is present all over the world, here, in 

Toronto, Vancouver, Montreal and even in smaller cities and towns. Nowadays, more than ever 

before, by their presence and the one of other races in our milieu, we become aware that we are all 

migrants called to live as brothers and sisters as Jesus taught us: ‘Love one another as I have loved 

you.’ This is what we are called to do so that Christmas may retake its place in our world today. 

Enjoy your mission! Enjoy Christmas! Enjoy the presence of the Lord in your families and in the 

world! And thanks for letting us, Missionaries of Africa enter in your heart and celebrate with you 

the marvels the Lord is still doing through people like you who dare to be disciples-missionaries of 

our God who became one of us in order to introduce us to Divine Love. 

 

 
Réal Doucet, M.Afr. 

Provincial of the Americas 
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